

Rue du Marché 30, B-1210 Brussels, Belgium T: +32 (0)2 209 92 11 / info@wcoomd.org

Mr. Jaime Borgiani

Director General of Customs Dirección Nacional de Aduanas 25 de Agosto de 1825, No. 199 Edificio de Aduanas CP 11100 MONTEVIDEO / Uruguay

> 05.04.2022 / Brussels 23FL0192E

Dear Director General,

As you are aware, from 13 to 16 March 2023, the Customs Administration of Uruguay hosted the 8th Regional Meeting of the Container Control Programme (CCP) for Latin America and the Caribbean.

I would like to express my appreciation to your Administration for hosting this event and for the valuable support your team has extended to the CCP representatives during the meeting. The meeting brought together countries from the region facing similar challenges in their fight against cross-border crime, the donor countries supporting the Container Control Programme and the World Customs Organization and the United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime staff working every day to make the Programme a success story. These meetings are important to increase the regional cooperation and exchange experiences among like-minded law enforcement administrations. The success in the work of the Customs and other law enforcement agencies in this region in their efforts to protect society has also ramifications for the wider international community.

Therefore, on behalf of the entire Customs community, thank you once more for your appreciated cooperation in hosting this successful event.

Yours sincerely,

Kunio Mikuriya WCO Secretary General